Town of Shelburne
Board of Health
Meeting Minutes
June 29, 2020
The meeting was called to order at 9:36 a.m. on Monday June 29, 2020 by member Ron Kelter.  The meeting was held via Zoom due to the Coronavirus- COVID-19 Pandemic.
Board of Health Members Present:    Ron Kelter, - Chair, Jody Stetson, Fred Vohr 
Others Present:  Jennifer Morse (Clerk), Randy Crochier (Health Agent), Tricia Yacovone-Biagi, Chris Meyers, Laurie Wheeler, Jackie Walsh.
Minutes – Tabled

Coronavirus – COVID-19 
Banner over Bridge Street - Discussion on putting a banner over Bridget Street with the wording “Enjoy your visit to town, please mas up to keep COVID cases down”.    Randy shared that FRCOG will pay for the banner.  The SB needs to give approval to hang it and Jody will reach out to the Town Administrator.  Randy stated that they try to avoid “masks” and use the words face covering instead since it can be another thing such as a bandana, scarf etc.   Jody asked to remove Buckland from the signs since they have not been consulted.

Discussion on the other posters/flyers that have been created by Tricia for hanging in the village.  The potholes were mentioned as a high traffic tourist spot and Jody will reach out to see if the Highway Dept. can place six-foot markers on the sidewalk.  Also discussed was signs for the iron bridge saying be considerate and keep social distanced.

There are two complaints one through the Attorney General Office and one in a voice mail over the weekend regarding two businesses.  Randy will follow up with both business owners.

Health Agent Updates
We are in Phase 2, Part 2 with only a few issues in Shelburne.
Perc. Tests and Title V’s continue.
One housing complaint has stopped since the residents are no longer living there, and the house is going on the market.
Randy reminded all that it is the end of the fiscal year and to plan accordingly when printing banners, signs etc.

Public Comment
Laure Wheeler – Lots of people not wearing face covering has become and intense conversation on Facebook. 

Randy stated that he never recommends approaching someone who does not have a face covering on to avoid a conflict..  

Jackie Walsh- Inquired on the mandate for the Village Corridor (Mechanic Street to the Iron Bridge) to wear face coverings.  Randy stated that it would be difficult to enforce.  Jackie also inquired on the mask ambassador program discussed at the last meeting.  Randy again stated that he does not recommend approaching someone who does not have a face covering.  It may cause an altercation.  Randy did say he may be able to provide stores with face coverings.  Jackie reported that Keystone is still doing curbside pickup.  Jackie also inquired about contact tracing program Randy shared that in the 18 Franklin County towns there has only been a couple of cases that they did not get a response.  There have been 60 cases in the 18 towns as well with a majority of those (33) being health care workers.  

Testing is taking place in Orange and in Greenfield at the Community Health Center. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Ron will reach out to the Board of Health in Buckland to discuss face covering mandates for the village.  

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 10:41 a.m.   Vote:  3-0

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday July 6, 2020 at 9:30 a.m.   same login information.


Submitted:

Jennifer Morse
Board of Health Clerk
June 29, 2020
